
Ringmore Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group 
 

Minutes of meeting Tuesday 24th March 2020, 7.00pm, by Video Conference 
 

The meeting was held via a video conferencing link due to the Covid 19 outbreak and government 
regulations regarding social distancing. 
 
1.  Present:- Richard Baker, Mike Wynne-Powell, Rosemary Piercy, Malcolm Findlay and Mike 

Campbell 
Absent:    David Milne Smith, 
In Attendance:-  Nancy Singleton 

 
2.  The Minutes of the meeting on the 22nd January 2020 were accepted as a true record. 
 
3. Nancy Singleton, a new resident in the village with previous experience of Parish Council and 

Parish plans elsewhere had been asked to give the proposed report a first proof reading and 
gave her response. 

  
 Overall she felt the Draft Plan had been a very good effort by the team involved.  
 She felt that the “Vision Statement” as it stood should be more aspirational. 
 Also statements about “traffic” should have more emphasis. 
 Business Consultations should include the Holywell Stores although this was not in the 

Parish and would be difficult during the Covid 19 outbreak. 
 
4. After discussion, it was resolved to modify the Vision Statement and MC would circulate a 

draft. 
 MC would review references to “traffic” in the draft Plan. 
 
5. There had been business consultations with Mr Tucker (Farmer), Mr Hext (Farmer) and 

Bigbury Holiday Park. Reports on these meetings had been circulated and would be 
incorporated into the appendicies of the Plan and MF would consider if there were any 
implications to either the Tourism Section or Business Sections of the draft Plan. 

 
6. It was agreed that after updates following this meeting the draft Plan would be sent to Val 

Scott, a qualified town planning consultant and also chair of Bigbury NP Steering Group, for a 
critical proof reading. 

 
7. The meeting closed at 8.15pm 
  

 


